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     My name is Lindsay Taguchi and I was lucky enough to be chosen to be a part of Yonsei 17.  Trying out for Yonsei was extremely nerve-racking.  I cannot tell you how nervous I was walking into Kennedy High’s basketball gym.  Luckily, I knew a few girls that were also trying out so I felt a little better once I actually got into the gym.  During try-outs we were required to write an essay.  I was the first one finished…my parents weren’t sure if they should be happy or worried!  The physical try-outs were hard, but also fun.  Although I was playing with girls that had been my opponents for the last 7 years, we were coming together as a team during the try-outs.  A week later we had interviews.  I thought the physical try-outs were tough, but the idea of being interviewed almost put me over the edge.  Walking into the interview room made my palms sweaty.  Fortunately, my interview was only 20 minutes long.   Now I waited anxiously for a phone call.  I remember the phone ringing and my mom answering it.  A few minutes later my mom was tapping my shoulder and saying, “Lindsay, it’s the coach from Yonsei.”  Calmly, I picked up the phone to realize that I had made Yonsei 17.  Going through the process of getting letters of recommendations to interviewing was hard work.  But it has been a learning experience and I realize that this is what it must be like to go through a job interview!
      I am fortunate and thankful to be supported by so many people from the San Fernando Athletics, San Fernando Valley Japanese Community Center and of course my family and friends.  I’ve heard from former Yonsei players that this is a life-changing experience and I am 100% sure I will get that out of being a part of Yonsei.
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